
ADMINISTRATIVE RULE WAIVER REQUEST: 
  EXTENSION OF ELIGIBLE LIST 

CFN 552-0776(B) 6/17 

Petitioner Name: Kimberly Stoker/Iowa Workforce Development 

Contact Information: 515-281-5407/kimberly.stoker@iwd.iowa.gov 

Hiring Authority: Iowa Workforce Development/Labor Division 

Administrative Rule to be Waived: 11—56.5(8A) Expiration of a list. 

Statement of Rule: 

The expiration of a list shall be 120 calendar days following the date of issue unless otherwise approved by the 
director.  All appointments or promotions must be reported to the director before the expiration date of the list.  
Effective dates of appointments or promotions must be no later than 60 days after the expiration date of the list unless 
otherwise authorized by the director, except that appointments or promotions “pending graduation” or “pending 
license” shall be allowed to be effective up to nine months following the expiration date of the list. 

List the names of the persons or the description of the class known by petitioner to be affected: 

Classifiction: Boiler Inspector. 12 Candidates on the eligibiity list, 2 interviewed ______
______
______ 

Briefly describe the change requested, including the portion of the rule to be waived: 

The candidate listing expired 12/05/20, we would like to offer to a candidate in this difficult to fill position. The offer 
needs approval on an AAR from DAS ______ ______

______

Justification for waiving rule (attach additional sheets, as needed): 

Due to COVID, the review and interview process was delayed until November. As stated above this position has 
historically been difficult to fill, the potential candidate has a wealth of experience and will also require an AAR that will 
take additional time. ______

______
______

__ ______

Department Director Signature Date 12/11/2020 

DAS-HRE Bureau Chief Signature Date 

Decision: 

Granted 
Denied 

Signature of DAS Director’s 
Designee/COO of DAS-HRE Date 

12/16/2020

I recommend an extension of the list for 20 days due to the current COVID emergency
orders currently in place.

12/22/2020


